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NOTICE TO THE MARKET 

 

Gerdau S.A. (“Company”), in accordance with CVM Resolution 23/2021 (“Resolution”), hereby 
informs its shareholders and the market that the Board of Directors of the Company approved 
the engagement of PricewaterhouseCoopers Auditores Independentes (“PwC”) as its 
independent registered public accounting firm for the fiscal year starting on January 1st, 2022, in 
accordance with current legislation. 

PwC will replace KPMG Auditores Independentes (“KPMG”) in accordance with in the terms of 
article 31 of the Resolution, which requires the rotation of the independent auditors and has the 
consent of KPMG. 

The Company also informs that its Board of Auditors (Conselho Fiscal) issued a favorable opinion 
regarding the engagement of PwC. 

 

São Paulo, December 15th, 2021. 

 

Harley Lorentz Scardoelli  
Executive Vice-President 
Investor Relations Officer 


